



Principal: Mrs Katie Lovel School Council President: Mr Les Carless

Newsletter 8 – Thursday March 17th 2016

School Values

ACHIEVEMENT	COMMUNITY	
Is striving to do the best we can through	Is working together to achieve common goals or a common good through	
 Personal best - always aim high 	 Citizenship - being a valuable member and making meaningful 	
Team work – contributes positively as a member of my group	contributions to the community	
 Enthusiasm - celebrating my learning and achievements 	 Global - understanding other cultures and caring for the environment 	
 Confidence – believing in myself and challenging my abilities 	Responsibility – taking ownership and doing the right thing for myself	
	and the community	
	❖ Belonging – feeling safe and part of the community	
RESILIENCE	RESPECT	
Is persevering to achieve my goals through	Is valuing self and treating everybody and everything with consideration and	
 Determination - not giving up after the first go 	courtesy through	
 Risk taking - having a go 	❖ Fairness - being fair in everything I do	
 Problem solving - using strategies to find solutions 	 Understanding – considering the feelings of others 	
 Optimism - approaching life with a positive attitude 	❖ Integrity - being honest and true to myself	
	❖ Tolerance – accepting the differences of others	

DUNOLLY PRIMARY SCHOOL - DREAM, BELIEVE, ACHIEVE, SUCCEED!

Term 1	March	2016
18 th		Cluster Cross Country
21 st		Easter Raffle Drawn
		Gymnastics (Seniors)
		School Council Meeting
		PFA Meeting - AGM
22 nd		Canteen Tasting Day
24 th		Morning Munch
		8.05am -8.30am
		End of Term 1- Early
		dismissal 2.30pm
Term 2	April	
11 th		Start of Term 2
15 th		Mother Goose 9.30am
21 st		Responsible Pet Program
$27^{\text{th}} - 29^{\text{th}}$		Grade 5/6 Camp
	May	
6 th		Day In May
$11^{\text{th}} - 13^{\text{th}}$		Naplan
13 th		Division Cross Country
20 th		School Photos
$23^{rd} - 25^{th}$		Grade 3/4 Camp
	June	
10 th		Curriculum Day – No
		School

Values

This week's value has been Community - Global

Understanding other cultures and caring for the environment

Our focus next week is Resilience – Risk Taking Having a go

Dunolly Primary School, 8 Elgin Street. Dunolly, 3472. Email: dunolly.ps@edumail.vic.gov.au

Stars of the Week

This week's awards go to the following students –

Prep 1 – Alexis Holliday Grade 1/2 – Hunter Scholes

Grade 3/4 – Shenae Hunt

Grade 5/6 – Joshua Hunt Principal's – Mackenzie Meyer

Art - Bryce Thomson

Awards are given to students at assembly each week.

Last Two Week's Stars of the Week!!!
Below are photos of last week's and the week
before award winners.



Website: www.dunollyps.vic.edu.au

FROM THE PRINCIPAL

- * A reminder: Apart from Thursday morning when Morning Munch is on, students aren't to be at school prior to 8.30am. Any students wishing to play at school prior to 8.30am MUST be supervised by their own parents. The yard is supervised from 8.35am onwards.
- * I'm so impressed with the effort of students in the senior grades with their commitment to Cross Country training. Tomorrow is the day weather permitting.
- * IT'S NOT OK TO BE AWAY this catch phrase is promoted to ensure students maximise their learning time at school. All time at school is learning time. Each activity has it's own purpose. Tomorrow's Cross Country not only promotes fitness and good healthy activity but challenges students to show resilience when the going gets tough, and to step outside their comfort zones. Students should only be away from school if they are unwell or have medical/dental appointments which can't be scheduled outside of school hours. REMEMBER; EVERY DAY COUNTS!

End of Term 1

Term 1 concludes next Thursday March 24th. Students will be dismissed at 2.30pm. Parents of bus travellers please note that the bus will be arriving at bus stops approximately ³/₄ of an hour earlier than usual.

Cluster Cross Country

- Tomorrow, Friday March 18th
- Starting at 9.30am
- Ron Deledio Football Oval

Thank you to the wonderful parents who have volunteered to assist with the running of this event. Please be at school by 9.30am so that we can place you where you are required before the first event starts.

The list of events and **approximate starting times** are as follows:

10:00am
10:10am
10:20am
10:30am
10:40am
10:50am
11:00am
11:10am
11:20am
11:30am

Mother Goose Program

- Mother Goose has been cancelled again this week due to the Cluster Cross Country and Denise's absence.
- The program will return on the first Friday in Term 2.



- Morning Munch breaky is back!
- > Thursday mornings.
- Breakfast will be served from 8.05am 8.30am in the multi-purpose room.
 All welcome



School Council Meeting

School Council Monday, March 21st at 7pm

Gymnastics

Only one day left this term for the Sporting Schools Gymnastics after school program:

- Senior Students (years 3 6) Monday March 21st
- Please note that only those children involved in gymnastics are to remain at school on the Monday afternoons.

Parents and Friends News

- AGM Monday March 21st at 9.15am
- Easter Raffle the raffle is being drawn at Monday's assembly. If you have not yet returned your raffle book please do so tomorrow morning.
- Canteen the new revamped canteen will begin operating next term. The Canteen menu for next term has been sent home with today's newsletter.
- ➤ Tasting Day next Tuesday the canteen will open and offer items for the students to try as a Tasting Day in preparation for starting next term. Students only need to bring a gold coin donation on the day to try the items on offer.



COMMUNITY NEWS

Ladies! Get excited! MELVILLE CAVES! Here we come!!



DUNOLLY'S "LADIES ONLY" GROUP

Currently runs every Thursday night at the DUNOLLY RSL HALL.

5.15pm - general exercise class, suitable for ALL fitness levels, as it is based on working at your own level and improving your personal best

ONLY A GOLD COIN DONATION TO PARTICIPATE FOR MEMBERS!

Cheapest fitness class, no need to travel out of Dunolly!

At 6pm - ladies only self defence classes, teaching women to not only how to defend themselves, but being empowered, and confident in everyday life!

We also run a monthly social dinner at the hall. It is "bring a plate of food to share" keeping it fun and affordable for everyone to be able to attend.

Recently, we introduced "once a month bushwalks".

As this is not an official club event, you do not have to be a member to join in on our bushwalks!

We welcome any ladies who are interested!

It's free, fun and good exercise.

Our next walk is at Melville Caves,

On Saturday 19th March.

Leaving 9am from Dunolly (carpool to the caves)
After our Bushwalk we will enjoy a picnic lunch and chat before heading home (aim to be back around 12.30pm/1pm

If you are interested, please meet at the Dunolly RSL Hall BY 9am on Saturday to carpool

Or meet at the top car park at Melville Caves

Call Melissa for further info 0475344610

"Our club is 100% dedicated to
Enriching the lives of local ladies, to be healthier and
happier in their everyday life through fun and fitness"
With our affordable classes, social dinners and FREE
extra activities

SCHOOL HOLIDAY ART WORKSHOPS at the Central Goldfields Art Gallery

In conjunction with Wes Lancaster's exhibition Ships & Soldiers of World War I, the Central Goldfields Art Gallery is offering an exciting School Holiday Workshop Program.

The workshops will include lessons about the ships that transported our soldiers and nurses overseas. The children will be engage in vibrant discussion about the artwork before creating their own masterpieces to take home!

The workshops will be led by Patricia Walsh (artist and ex-teacher), along with Kate Edwards (artist and teacher).

Call the Central Goldfields Art Gallery for more information about our workshop program content.

WEDNESDAY 30 March

Ages 5 - 8 10.00 – 11.30am Ages 9 - 12 2.00 – 3.30pm Tutor: Patricia Walsh

WEDNESDAY 6 April

Ages 5 - 8 10.00 – 11.30am Ages 9 -12 2.00 – 3.30pm Tutor: Kate Edwards

Bookings essential.

Please phone the gallery on 5460 4588 any day.

Cost - \$5 per child per session or \$15 for family of 3 or more for any session. Payable on the day.

Messy Church

Wednesday March 23rd
Uniting Church
4pm – 6pm
A story telling Puppeteer will be
in attendance.
Gold Coin Donation
Light supper will be provided.
All children welcome.

Net Set Go Registration



Are you interested in learning how to play netball?

Are you between 6-10 years of age?

Then come along to our registration day on

Tuesday 22nd of March, 2016 4.00-6pm Maryborough Netball Complex, Carrick St, Maryborough

6/7 year olds: Registration fee \$70 Starting date is Saturday, 30th of April, 2016

8-10 year olds: Registration fee \$80 Starting date is Saturday, 30th of April, 2016

For further information, please contact *Rachael 0400234600*



Dunolly Football Netball Club

Hi kids do you like to play sport?
Would you like to be part of a team?
Well the Dunolly Football Netball Club is looking for boys and girls to join our club. We are a club that places a lot of emphasis on our junior ranks.

It does not matter how good you are it is about having fun with your mates and enjoying yourself. We are not just about playing footy or netball, we look at making new friends and having fun.

We have a number of activities going on throughout the season like, pie nights, a trip to the AFL at the MCG or Etihad, as well as social events during the season.

We seek your input for ideas for social events as well.

So if you are interested come along to our training nights which are Tuesdays and Thursdays starting at 4.30pm.

Any enquiries please contact John Mortimer on 0401 885 707.





In the Art Room this week...

This week the whole school worked to create an underwater scene with this theme. Every student in the school used line and colour to create a unique fish. Classes discussed the message 'We may all be different fish but in this school we swim together'.

Grade 3/4 students used different painting techniques and various recycled materials to create texture for the ocean. Some prep/1 volunteers also helped out by creating the painted seaweed.

A big thank you to Brianna and Alex for giving up your time after school to help me glue on all the seaweed and fish!

The ocean art can be found at Mrs Lacey's office.







Dunolly Primary School, 8 Elgin Street. Dunolly, 3472. Email: dunolly.ps@edumail.vic.gov.au

Phone: (03) 5468 1111 Fax: (03) 5468 1504 Website: www.dunollyps.vic.edu.au